Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of October 25, 2018

Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Andrew Fink, Lou Romano, Dominick Camelio, Mark Gerhardy,and  Kathi McLaughlin

Not Present: Cindy Anderson, Alt.

Also Present: Dave Mason, Timothy Arlington (of APEX Consulting)  and Charlie Cook (Liberty Pumps)

Hank Parker Public Hearing
The hearing was opened at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Fink. The Public Hearing was posted in the Post Office and Town Hall and published in the Batavia Daily News. The purpose of the Public Hearing is for a site planproposal for Hank Parker Rental. The company has purchased 19 acres in Apple Tree Acres and will be constructing a 60,000 square foot facility. Charlie Cook  of Liberty Pumps was present to ask questions and look over the site plan. All comments and concerns from MRB Group were addressed. Mark Gerhardyexpressed concern about the sewer plant not giving written approval to APEX.A call was made to Chris Fay to confirm that everything was good to go. He stated over the phone that the plans looked good and that he would forward a written approval to APEX.

The Public Hearing was closed at 7:29 p.m.
The regular meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.
Finalization of Hank Parker Site Plan A motion to approve the Hank Parker Site Plan was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. Gary signed all the final copies.
A motion to approve the September 2018 minutes was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by KathiMcLaughin, voted and carried. 
Old/New Business

( On November 13, at 7:00 p.m. there is a meeting for roles and responsibilities in regard to uniform code. This was requested by the Town Supervisor for all Planning Board members to attend. 
( The Town Board expressed concern about the “haunted house” business located on West Sweden Road. There is belief that it is being operated as a business without having the appropriate permits in place.The conclusion made by the board was to have the owners come to a planning board meeting to go over the business details and then determine if the property is fit for a business operation. Dave stated he would issue the appropriate forms for them to complete and they can come to a board meeting to present their plans.
No further business was discussed. 
A motion to adjourn was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried.

The meeting ended at 8:44 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk

      Ernie Haywood, Town Supervisor

